Trinity Presbyterian Church

Stated Session Meeting (using Zoom)
November 14, 2021 
We Assemble in God’s Name

Members Present: Stephanie Sorge, Moderator; Linda Bradley, Clerk of Session; Ellie Cale; Mark Facknitz; Nancy Hopkins-Garriss; Yogi Gillette; Mary Colleen Knapp; Judy LePera; Becca Lowrance; Rick Orem; Abby Striebig; Patti Warner; Bill Wilson; and Gwen Carr, Associate for Pastoral Care.
Absent/Excused: Carolyn Hinshaw, Youth Representative.  Approved.  A quorum was present.
Call to Order:  Stephanie called the meeting to order at 4:00 pm.
Opening Devotion:  Ellie shared a devotion based on the path to spiritual growth with a reading by xxxxx.  
Sharing Joys and Concerns:

Gwen and Stephanie shared prayer concerns and joys for members and friends of the Trinity congregation, and Stephanie led a moment of prayer.  
Approval of Docket:  Approved.
Approval of Minutes:  Minutes from the stated Session Meeting on October 17, 2021 were approved as distributed.  
Clerk’s Report:

1) Communion was observed during online and in-person worship on Sunday, November 7, as previously approved.  Communion as an extension of the table was not observed because of Virginia COVID-19 precautions.
2) Linda shared general communications, including several thank you notes for our donations.

Pastoral Care Associate’s Report:






Gwen
1) Gwen continued with visits, calls, and emails during the last month.  With the lifting of some COVID restrictions, she is able to spend more time on actual visits now.  
Pastor’s Report:

For Discussion and Action:

1) As we continue to increase accessibility in our hybrid church reality, we’ve just added a toll-free texting number (877-786-0817).  This will be a static number that anyone can text with questions, prayer requests, etc. It can be used to send texts to members who choose to subscribe for things like a separate prayer list, reminders of events, notices of changes, etc.  Based on the experience of other churches with text numbers, expect this to be slow at first.
2) We need additional volunteers to be digital greeters on Sunday mornings. This would involve interacting and monitoring Facebook conversation and comments (passing along information as needed to the tech team or others) and also checking texts sent to the above number to reply and forward any information to the appropriate people. One use for this would be for someone who worships online but doesn’t have a Facebook account. That person can see the comments on our Facebook worship screen, but can’t participate. The person could text the phone number with a comment, which the digital greeter for the morning would then add to the Facebook comments for all to read.  Mary Colleen has been doing this, but would be willing to help orient others to what she’s been doing, 
3) Yogi made, and Elli seconded, a motion to approve Linda Bradley as the Ruling Elder Commissioner, and Nancy Hopkins-Garriss as the alternate, to the Presbytery meeting on Tuesday, November 16.  Approved.
4) Becca made, and Abby seconded, a motion to endorse Teresa Harris and Mark Facknitz as Ruling Elder Commissioners, and Rick Comstock as an alternate, at General Assembly next summer.  Approved.
For Information: 
1) UKIRK update - Abby Striebig is currently working nearly full-time with RISE and has signed a contract to lead the UKIRK campus ministry.  It is hoped this will provide some stability in leadership at a pretty minimal cost, with RISE covering the bulk of her salary. 
2) Victoria Riddle, our new technology communicator/church administrator, has hit the ground running, picks things up very quickly, and it’s been a wonderful gift.
3) Stephanie will be out of the office November 19-27. Gwen will be on call, and the church office will be closed on Thanksgiving and the day after. 

Upcoming Dates:
1) 2021 Vacation (5 weeks – with one week carried over from 2020) - April 5-9; June 18-26 (off Sunday the 20th); July 23-August 7 (off 2 Sundays - July 25 and August 1); November 19-27; Sunday, October 24 (Thursday-Sunday) 
2) 2022 Vacation (subject to change) - January 10-17; March 11-19; April 18-24; November 18-26
3) 2021 Continuing Education - February 6-13 and April 24-May 1 (both weeks online with the Lombard Mennonite Peace Institute)
4) 2022 Continuing Education - TBD

We Celebrate Both the Present and Our Vision for the Future

Task Forces, House Churches, and Marks Groups  


COVID Task Force







     Yogi/Linda

For Information:

1) The task force met on November 4, and its report is included under the Pastor’s Report. The next meeting is December 2.
Season of Repentance Task Force





    Linda
1) The Season of Repentance Task Force held its second meeting over Zoom on November 10.  Members are Linda Bradley, Pat Churchman, Mark Facknitz, Jim Newman, and Patti Warner.  Besi Muhonja and Hannah Facknitz are serving as consultants.  We are in the process of preparing: an introductory preface describing our charge; a draft statement recognizing, respecting, and honoring the many enduring contributions of enslaved persons in our region; and a recommended multi-faceted plan of action inviting our congregation to live out our Matthew 25 commitment to end systemic racism.  We will meet again on December 8 and hope to share our draft report at the December Session meeting.  
Environmental Bequest Task Force 





Mark
1) The task force is continuing to work on the bioretention basin plan.  It is also thinking seriously about other environmental issues for the stewardship season.

Reaching Out 








Judy
1) Reaching Out is continuing to work with Massanetta Springs on Refugee Resettlement
Sanctuary








Rick
1) Sanctuary is continuing to meet monthly in members’ homes and will resume twice monthly in January.  It is working on its new covenant.  
Hearts and Hands:







Linda

1) Hearts and Hands continues to meeting over Zoom on the third Monday evening of each month and has recently shared several prayer shawls and lap robes.  
Backpack Program 







Abby
1) The Keister program received an additional $8,000 gift last week, bringing the total balance for Keister to approximately $30,000.  This program is in very good shape, and a confirmation that shifting allocations to Bluestone Elementary for this year and next is a good move. A recent article in the Harrisonburg Citizen has generated conversation and potential support for the two remaining elementary schools that don’t have programs in place!
Centering Space







Stephanie

1) There will be an Open House on Wednesday, December 1 from 4-6pm.  The space is now available to reserve for retreats, personal days, etc.
2) The Illuminated Group (Jan Richardson’s offering) has nearly 40 participants, most from outside of Trinity!
Clothes Closet 







Mary
1) The Clothes Closet has served 81 families and 251 individuals since re-opening in October.
Library









Judy
1) The Library marks group continues to look for new members.
Faith in Action







Bill

1) The community group continues to conduct its listening campaign for all organizations.  
Bridge of Hope







Becca
No report
Seasonal Teams 

Harvest Team 








Ellie
1) The team is wrapping up a successful Harvest season.
ACE Team  
1) The ACE team held its first meeting today to begin planning for Advent, Christmas, and Epiphany.  Chris Carlberg is the convener; Nancy and Becca also serve on the team.
Standing Teams and Committees






Benevolence Committee






Patti
For Session Action:

The committee requested approval of the following list of local benevolences for the 2021 budget line item of $4,200.00. Donations to the Free Clinic, now Blue Ridge Free Clinic, Mercy House, and Pleasant View Homes were increased and Gemeinschaft Home was added. With Faith in Action moving to its own line item, this account gained $300 to disburse.  The team considered the benefit of increasing funding for fewer missions and to missions consistent with Trinity’s vision and mission and local needs.  Approved.
Agency/Organization




Proposed Giving

1. Big Brothers/Big Sisters


$200

2. Coalition to End Gun Violence

$500

3. Harrisonburg Fire Company No. 1

$100

4. Harrisonburg Rescue Squad


$100

5. Blue Ridge Free Clinic


$550

6. Hope Distributed



$300

7. Interfaith Association of 

Harrisonburg/Rockingham County

$300

8. Mercy House




$200

9. Pleasant View, Inc.



$850

10. Refugee Resettlement (CWS)


$200

11. Skyline Literacy Coalition


$400

12. New Bridges




$250

13. Gemeinschaft
Home



$300

Total




        $4,200

Building and Grounds
 Team






Yogi
No report

Communication and Outreach Team





Abby

     No report
Finance Team Report







Linda
For Information:
1) October Treasurer’s Report:  The report shows that we had an actual YTD income of $287,928 as of the end of October – which is 102% of the income anticipated for this point in the year.  These figures reflect the fact that a number of annual pledges have been received in full and also the receipt of $10,194 in designated donations this month. 

Our actual YTD expenses were $ 294,153 – which is 93% of the total anticipated expense for this point in the year.  Again, note that some of the line-item budget amounts are larger than the original 2021 budget amounts.  This reflects monies carried over from last year’s totals – for example, Centering Space/Myrtle Funds, the Backpack Program, and the Environmental Bequest Fund.  

2) Status of Possible PILP Loan:  We are continuing to work on using a Presbytery Investment and Loan Program (PILP) loan to fund major maintenance expenses in the near future.  We hope to present definitive information on Trinity’s participation at the January congregational meeting.
3) Stewardship Season:  Reminder of upcoming calendar of activities:  

a) If not already completed, Session, House Churches, Marks Groups, and Teams should check their remaining 2021 budget amounts and also submit their budget requests for 2022 right away.

b) The fall giving statements were distributed to the congregation by email or snail mail in mid-October.

c) We will begin follow-up of pledges on Sunday, November 21 and hope to present the draft 2022 budget to Session for approval at its meeting on December 19.

4) Our next meeting is Tuesday, November 16 over Zoom.

Nominating Committee

     No report
Personnel Committee







Ellie

     No report 
Pastoral Care Team 







Gwen
For Information:

1) The team is exploring sharing of inspirational notebooks being provided by Virginia Bethune.  Susan Estep has also agreed to share some short inspirational thoughts that could be included in these notebooks or in shoo boxes.
Processing the Meeting
1) Yogi shared that the revised House Steward checklist is ready to finalize on Google Docs.  Duties change from season to season, and it would be good to have a generic list, then identify items specific to each season.  Approval of the updated list should be added to the next meeting agenda.  

Next Meeting –Sunday, December 19, 4:00 pm (online).  Abby will have devotions.
Adjournment:  The meeting was adjourned and closed with prayer at 5:10 pm.

Respectfully submitted,
___________________________



___________________________

Linda Bradley, Clerk of Session



Stephanie Sorge, Moderator
